
November 9, 1979   (November 23, 1979 on page two) 

 The Mt. Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on Friday 

November 9, 1979 at 7:30 p.m. at the township municipal building on Hoffman Home 

Road.  All members were present.   

 The minutes were approved by motion of Glenn Snyder, 2
nd

 by Wilbur Danner, 

carried.   

 The treasurer’s report was approved by motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 by Danner, carried.   

 The Steve Fisher plans were approved by motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 by Danner, carried.   

 The Gideon Stoltzfus plans were approved by motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 by Danner, 

carried.    

 The Floyd Huff plans were approved by motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 by Danner, carried.  

 Mr. Oren Wilson was present to tell the board about the work of the new SPCA 

which opened September 15, 1979 outside of Gettysburg.  He said during the first five 

weeks of operation there were over 400 animals (60% cats and kittens) brought to the new 

facility.  At seven (7) weeks the total was over 560 animals.  He suggested that Mt. Joy 

Township donated at least $.15 per capita to this cause as there are animals from the 

township housed there.  To take an animal there it costs a $5.00 donation and to adopt an 

animal there is an charge, $10.00 for a cat and $15.00 for a dog.   

 A Revenue Sharing Hearing was held in connection with the regular meeting.  This 

hearing is for the purpose of receiving oral or written testimony or comments from 

interested parties with respect to possible use of the funds expected to be received by the 

township under the Federal Revenue Sharing Program during the fiscal year 1980.  Mr. 

Harry Hilbert was present and questioned why the township wasn’t giving monies to the 

Kingsdale Fire Co.  Supervisors told him they would consider during this next year when it 

is time to donate to the fire companies.   

 It was decided to donate $300.00 to the Rec Park in Gettysburg.  Also a donation of 

$100.00 to the SPCA.  Rest of Revenue Sharing is to be used for donation to Adams Co. 

Public Library of $300.00, grader repair $1,000.00 buy new road signs, and the balance to 

be  used for road repair.   

 The Township Officers Convention will be held on Wednesday, November 21, 

1979 at 10:00 at the Barlow Fire Co. 

 Mr. Floyd Huff was present and he requests a flagpole be erected in front of the 

municipal building.  He was told by supervisors that they have the pole, but have not yet 

erected it.  It will be done in the near future.  

 Ms. Eileen Holmes was also present at the meeting.   

 There will be a special meeting on Friday November 23, 1979 at 7:30 p.m. at the 

township municipal building on Hoffman Home Road.   

 Meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m. by motion of Danner, 2
nd

 by Willis Waybright, 

carried.   

 Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, secretary.   

 

 

 

 

 



 

 November 23, 1979 

 The Mount Joy Township Supervisors held a special meeting on Friday, November 

23, 1979 at 7:30 p.m. for the purpose of proposing the budget for the fiscal year of 1980.  

All members were present.   

 The budget was proposed and will be adopted at the meeting to be held on Friday 

December 28, 1979 at 7:00 p.m.  Secretary was instructed to advertise the proposed budget 

in the newspaper at least twenty (20) day prior to its adoption.   

 Next regular meeting will be held on Friday December 14, 1979.   

 Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, secretary.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


